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TO: John F. Sopko 
Special Inspector General for 
Afghanistan Reconstruction (S IGAR) (J j 

FROM: Sepideh Keyvanshad, Acting Mission Directory r 

SUBJECT: Response to the Inquiry Letter (S IGAR-1 4-89-SP) 

R EF: SIGAR- 14-89-SP- Inquiry Letter- Korak Uzbeki School Co ll apse 
in Sar-i-Pul, Afghanistan dated September 9, 201 4 

Thank you for your inquiry regarding the media reports of a roof co llapse at 
the Korak Uzbeki School in Sar-i-Pul that injured students. The school in 
question was buil t under the World Bank' s Educational Quali ty Improvement 
Program (EQU IP) in 20 11 . USA ID did not provide any fundin g fo r EQU IP in 
201 I, and, therefore, did not contri bute to the Korak Uzbeki Schoo l or its 
construction. USAID has contacted World Bank to learn more about the 
circumstances surrounding this incident. 

I. Has USA ID independently co1?ftrmed the recent media reports of the 
damaged school in the Kork area of Sar-i-Pul Province and determined 
whether ii \Fas constructed using NSP.fimds ? 

The school is not a part of the National Solidarity Programme (N SP). The 
World Bank has indicated that the school is located in the Kawarak vill age in 
Sar-i -Pu l province. IL was bu il t in 20 11 under EQUIP by the local shura 
(comm unity council ) via a communi ty contract. 

2. Additionalfv. has USA ID asked the World Bank, which administers 
USAID ·.~·support of the NSP through the ARTF. what it has done lo 
\'er(fi · the recent media reports concerning the damaged school? 

The \.Vorl d Bank confirmed the schoo l \Vas not constructed under the NS P and 
v,ras not fund ed by US AID. The World Bank also advised USAID that the 
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Ministry of Education (MoE) confirmed the school's roof did not collapse on 
Tuesday, May 20, 2014, and there was no structural failure. Rather the plaster 
ceiling in one of the classrooms separated from the roof structure and fell on 
the students, injuring a total of 27 primary grade students. The World Bank 
informed USAID that a MoE School Monitoring Team visited the students in 
the hospital and visited the school, verifying these facts. 

3. If the school was built by the NSP as reported, what have USAID and 
the World Bank done to determine (a) why the classroom's roof 
collapsed and (b) who was responsible/or the construction and 
maintenance of the school building? What has NSP done to hold those 
responsible accountable? 

The World Bank confirmed the school was not constructed under the NSP, 
and was not funded by USAID. The World Bank team, including its engineer, 
is working closely with the MoE's infrastructure department (ISO) on 
improving quality and monitoring of school construction. 

Should you require further information on this school ceiling incident please 
consult directly with the World Bank. 


